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House passes Clean Fuel Standard for first time 
Senate has passed Clean Fuel Standard legislation twice in past sessions 

 
SANTA FE — The New Mexico House of Representatives today passed HB41, Clean Transportation Fuel 
Standards, for the first time. HB41 now heads to the Senate, where similar legislation has passed in the 
chamber twice in previous sessions. 
 
The clean fuel standard will help improve the quality of the air, along with the respiratory and cardiac 
health of New Mexicans, with a market-based solution that spurs investment in a new sector of the state’s 
booming energy economy. The clean fuel standard requires producers and vendors of high-carbon fuels 
to purchase credits from generators of low-carbon fuels to offset their carbon emission or reduce the 
carbon intensity of their production or product. 
 
“A clean fuel standard is a critical step to bolster our energy leadership while expanding our sustainable 
economy,” said Environment Department Deputy Cabinet Secretary Sydney Lienemann. 
“According to Bloomberg reports, more than $350 billion in private investment was spent in clean energy 
in the first six months of 2023 alone. We need to keep bringing that investment here.”  
  
While the economic impact of the clean fuel standard is significant, there is also a significant health 
consideration. New Mexico has an air quality problem due to ground-level ozone. Albuquerque and Las 
Cruces rank in the top 25 cities for ozone pollution. According to the American Lung Association, 1 in 7 
New Mexicans suffer from a respiratory illness like asthma or COPD. The annual cost to treat asthma is 
about 10% of the annual median per capita income of New Mexicans.   
  
“Our air quality is hitting New Mexicans in the wallet,” said Environmental Protection Division 
Director Michelle Miano. “A clean fuels standard means cleaner air and a healthier New Mexico.”  
 

### 
 

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, 
as required by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning 
non-discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 
504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the 
Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination 
programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: Kate Cardenas, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 
| P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 or (505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@env.nm.gov. If you believe that you have been discriminated 
against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator. 
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The Environment Department’s mission 

is to protect and restore the 

environment and to foster a healthy 

and prosperous New Mexico for 

present and future generations. 
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